
Divine Mercy Sunday Greetings,                                                        April 3, 2016 
 

 Alleluia! Thank You for your participation in the Holy Week and Triduum services. The 
Holy Spirit was working among us. God is so gracious and generous to His people. After each 
celebration I was in awe, my heart was touched by the power of sharing Jesus together. If you 
missed a copy of the book “beautiful Mercy”, please get one of the few remaining. It has stories 
of God’s mercy and love in a world that sometimes forgets to forgive and have mercy for others.  

Alleluia! Today is Divine Mercy Sunday. See you at the celebration at 3PM on Sunday. 
It is a good time to get a plenary indulgence.  

Alleluia! A good website to bookmark… www.Masstimes.org and if you enter by 
mistake www.masstimes.com it will take you to the same website.  

Alleluia! Another great website that has been reworked & re-launched with a new 
design & new information to browse: "For Your Marriage" www.foryourmarriage.org  

Alleluia! Here is a great story from an article on “Jewish Wisdom for the Catholic 
Soul”: It is a Jewish comment on the power of love. Profound love of another person has a deep, 
transforming impact upon the receiver. This truth is revealed in an incident witnessed by writer 
Yitta Halberstam Mandelbaum who tells of accompanying a rabbi to a prison in upstate New 
York. The rabbi, Shlomo Carlebach, was invited by the Jewish chaplain to perform a Hanukkah 
concert for Jewish inmates. Although there were only 8 Jewish prisoners, no payment was 
involved, and the prison was eight hours away, the rabbi accepted the invitation without a 
moment's hesitation. "No problem" was his cheerful and immediate response. 

The concert was a huge success and when it was over, the rabbi turned to the chaplain 
saying: "Please, I would like to visit with the rest of the inmates here. Could you get 
permission?" Rabbi Shlomo went into every cell where he embraced, hugged and talked with 
each inmate. He did the same with prisoners he encountered in the recreation room, the kitchen, 
and every other possible nook and cranny of the prison where he was permitted to go. 

As he was departing, a big, burly inmate with a scarred, pitted face ran to him shouting: 
"Rabbi, Rabbi. Please wait." Rabbi Shlomo stopped and affectionately said: "Yes, my holy 
friend?" 

The inmate began to shift in embarrassment as if he regretted his impulsive act and then 
asked: "I just loved that hug you gave me before! Would you mind giving me another one?" 
Smiling and beaming with joy at the inmate, Rabbi Shlomo enfolded him in his arms and they 
stood clasped together for several moments. Finally, the inmate broke away and said: "Rabbi, no 
one, no one, ever hugged me like that before." With tears flowing down his scarred, pitted 
face, the inmate added: "If only someone had hugged me like that 10 years ago, I surely 
wouldn't be here in this prison today."  

Alleluia!  When a child is asked what the important thing about Easter is and they reply 
quickly Jesus rose from the dead, it makes me feel gratitude for the parents who are taking time 
to speak with their children about eternal life. Thank You for speaking with the eyes of faith.   

Alleluia! Alleluia! Alleluia! I love saying the word Alleluia!  
Jesus loves you and so do I. Fr. Chuck 

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Gary Gregg, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Drew Weaver, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                     441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
                                                441-4908 

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Denise Kern                            441-4943 
 

Sister Parishes 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sun at 7:00 PM, Tues at 7:00 PM,  
Thurs at 5:30 PM (School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE    
218-444-4762 

 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Sat.urday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 



Monday, Apr 4 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Jim Walker     

Tuesday, Apr 5 
12:10 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Cindy Tisdell        

Wednesday, Apr 6 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Leon Eide 
 

Thursday, Apr 7 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Adam & Wanda Sikorski 
10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Marge Seitz 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Baker Park) 
  5:30 PM Mass (Newman): +Joe Neumann 
 

Friday, Apr 8 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Ellis Holleman 
 

Saturday, Apr 9 
  8:30 PM Mass: +Bert Gamble 
  5:30 PM Mass: For the People 
 

Sunday, Apr 10 
  7:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Ralph & Ellen Vonasek 
  9:00 AM Mass: +George Theroux 
11:00 AM Mass: +John Ovsak 
  7:00 PM Mass (Newman): +Leo Kueber 
   

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For April 4 to 10 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of April 4 to 10 

Monday, Apr 4 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)          

Tuesday, Apr 5 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:30 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM Parish, Finance, & School Council Mtg (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM Facilities Committee Mtg (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM Programs Committee Mtg (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, Apr 6 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:30 AM Rosary for Our Schools (Chapel) 
  3:15 AM Children’s Choir (Church) 
  4:00 PM Teen Choir (Church 
  6:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Faith Formation, Grades 1-11        

Thursday, Apr 7 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  6:00 PM KC Board Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  6:30 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul Mtg (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group (Chapel) 
 

Friday, Apr 8 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)  
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)       

Saturday, Apr 9 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 

Sunday, Apr 10 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Greg/Grt Rm) 
  9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (Pre-K Classrooms) 
10:15 AM RCIA & Beyond (St. Kateri Rm) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 

Monday, Apr 4 
● Is 7:10-14;8:10 
● Ps 40:7-11 
● Heb 10:4-10 
● Lk 1:26-38 
 

Tuesday, Apr 5 
● Acts 4:32-37 
● Ps 93:1-2,5 
● Jn 3:7b-15 
 

Wednesday, Apr 6 
   ● Acts 5:17-26 
   ● Ps 34:2-9 
   ● Jn 3:16-21 
 

   Thursday, Apr 7 
● Acts 5:27-33 
● Ps 34:2,9,17-20 
● Jn 3:31-36 

Friday, Apr 8 
● Acts 5:34-42 
● Ps 27:1,4,13-14 
● Jn 6:1-15 
 

 

Saturday, Apr 9 
● Acts 6:1-7 
● Ps 33:1-2,4-5,18-19 
● Jn 6:16-21 
 

Sunday, Apr 10 
● Acts 5:27-32,40b-41 
● Ps 30:2,4-6,11-13 
● Rv 5:11-14 
● Jn 21:1-19 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on April 3.  Please call the Parish  
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families  
of Don Hensrud,  Roger Beyer, father of Rob 
Beyer, and Lucille Hendricks, mother of Ron 
Hendricks, JoAnne Daniels, and Carole Wagner. 

May they find rest and peace, and may their families find 
comfort in God’s love. 

PARISH LIFE 

FAITH FORMATION 

NEWMAN NEWS 
For Students attending BSU and NTC 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 
 

St. Philip’s needs helpers to create a prayerful atmosphere in  
the worship space throughout the liturgical year, especially 
during major celebrations such as Christmas & Easter. 
Throughout the year we need several folks to water plants, and 
seasonally we need crews to put together our liturgical décor. 
Many of the tasks are great jobs for families! If you can help, 
please contact Aana Freihammer 218-441-4905 or  
email afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org 

St Philip’s Parish has an opening for a 
Finance Council representative.  
The Finance Council serves as a consultative body for the Pastor 
through which the Christian faithful are to “aid the pastor in the 
administration of parish goods". Administration of parish goods 
means: the implementation of a responsible stewardship 
program, long-range financial planning, the preparation and 
monitoring of an overall parish budget, the preparation of an 
annual financial report for publication in the parish bulletin, and 
the establishment of norms to insure that the funds of parish 
guilds, clubs, etc., serve the broader financial needs of the 
parish. You would be participating in the discussions providing 
direction for the parish.  The Finance Council meets on the 2nd 
Wednesday of each month (except July) at noon.  Terms are 
normally 3 years with an option for a second 3 year term. After 
6 years on the council the individual must take a 1 year break 
before seeking to rejoin the council. We are grateful; to 
Shannon Schmitt who will have completed a slightly longer 
than 6 year term as of this June 30th.  Please let any council 
member or Fr. Chuck know of your interest in serving the 
parish.  

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group 
Come to the Chapel on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of every 
month at 7 PM to take part in charismatic prayer with music. All 
are invited to participate! 

Parish Children’s Choir Spring Session 
 

Our Parish Children Choirs will be starting their Spring  Season 
very soon April 6th. Children’s Choir is open to kids from grades 
2nd-5th and rehearse Wednesdays 3:15 PM-4:00 PM. Children’s 
Choir  will meet for 6 weeks and sing on May 15th at the 9 AM 
Mass. Contact Aana Freihammer 
at afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or 218-441-4905 to get 
registered.  

Greeters Needed! 
Greeters provide a welcoming atmosphere at the Church of St. 
Philip.  The Christian hospitality shown to those who arrive at  
Mass draws people together and opens them to participation.   
The greeter’s smile and warm reception set the tone for the  
liturgy by welcoming both friends and newcomers to be at  
home as they enter the church and assemble for prayer.  We  
need many volunteers to assist with this important ministry. All  
are welcome to join, and this is a great ministry to do together  
as families or couples as well.  

Sunday, April 3   7 PM Mass  
Thursday, April 7   5:30 PM Mass and a Meal!   
Sunday, April 10   7 PM Mass 
 

***Reminder to all students of BSU/NTC to help us  
out by going to Survey Monkey at Surveymonkey. 
com/r/BSU-NTC-Catholics 

HURLEY’S RELIGIOUS GOODS 
Looking for a First Eucharist Gift, Confirmation 
Gift or a crucifix for your home?  On April 16 & 
17 after Mass religious items from Hurley’s will 
be for sale in the Narthex. 

First Eucharist Prayer Partner Cards 
 

First Eucharist Prayer Partner cards are due Friday, 
April 22.  Cards can be dropped off at the Parish Office 
or put in the collection. Questions contact Kris Jensen 
at 441-4944. 

Family Faith Night  
Sunday, April 17, 6:30 – 7:30 PM 

Mother Teresa: A Woman of Compassion 
 

Fr. Tony Fernando will share his personal experiences with 
Mother Teresa.  He will talk about what led Mother Teresa 
to become a compassionate woman, and her spirituality – 
why she did what she did.  There will also be time to ask 
Fr. Tony questions.  This is a special opportunity to learn 

about Mother Teresa as she will be 
canonized in September!  All are 
welcome to this event – however 
children and youth must be 
accompanied by a parent/guardian.  
Childcare will be available if needed for 
preschool and younger aged children; 
contact Kris at 441-4944 by April 13 if 
your family will need childcare. 



April 2/3 

Week #39 
Contributions  
(received the  

weekend  
of 3/27/2016) 

Envelopes  $   17,460.00 
EFT Env.  $              — 
Loose Plate  $     2,167.68 
Children’s      $        138.73 
Total                 $   19,766.41 
 

 
Fiscal Year to Date (Week #39)   

 Amount Contributed   
 Envelopes   $  608,793.51 
 Loose Plate  $    37,714.29 
 Children’s  $      2,016.91 
 Total                 $ 648,524.71 
 

 YTD Budget   $ 675.580.00 
 

   (96.00% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP 
~ A HABIT OF 
THE HEART 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT~STEWARSHIP 
As faithful stewards, we are not only called to be grateful, we  
are called to trust. In my own journey, I find it easier to be 
grateful than trusting. Living here, in Bemidji, it’s easy to be 
grateful for creation as we see the beauty of God’s hand in every 
season. Trusting, at least for me, is not as easy. Divine Mercy 
Sunday is the perfect time to take a leap of faith and trust in 
Jesus.  In today’s gospel (Jn 20:19-31), the first thing that Jesus 
says is “Peace be with you.” He might as well be saying, “You 
don’t need to worry. I got this.” This week, I invite you to join me 
in letting go of worries and trusting in God. 
If you care to share a stewardship story regarding gratitude or 
trust, please contact Maggie McCalip at 441-4906 
mmccalip@stphilipsbemidji.org 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
  March 24 Holy Thursday     7:00 PM  _   317______    
 March 25 Good Friday      3:00 PM     414______ 
 March 25  Good Friday      6:30 PM     157______ 
 March 26  Easter Vigil      8:30 PM     311______ 
 March 27  Easter Sunday     7:30 AM     399______ 
 March 27 Easter Sunday     9:00 AM     735______ 
 March 27 Easter Sunday      11:00 AM     594______ 

Ø We are in the Easter Season. 
 

Ø Bishop Hoeppner will celebrate Mass with us on 
Wednesday, April 6.  Third graders from Mrs. Hiscock’s class 
will be our ministers that day. 

 

Ø Spring picture day is Thursday, April 7. Smile. 
 

Ø The seventh graders travel to Deep Portage on April 7 & 8 
as part of their Conflict Management class. 

 

Ø There will be a joint meeting of the School Council, Finance 
Council, and Pastoral Council along with the Facilities 
Committee and the Programs Committee this week to 
update and review their progress since the Fall parish 
meetings. 

 

Ø The sixth graders begin their Allied Arts class at Bemidji 
Middle School on Monday, April 11. 

 

Ø Students will be attending Bemidji Community Theater’s 
production of “The Enchanted Sleeping Beauty” on Tuesday 
morning, April 12. A permission form and information were 
sent home this past week. 

 

Ø We came awfully close to reaching our goal for the Catholic 
Schools Raffle sponsored by Catholic United. St. Philip’s 
School raised $14,595. Much thanks to all who participated 
in any manner. What a great team effort! 

 

Ø Many field trips occur at this time of year. Please be sure to 
sign the permission forms that your child brings home and 
have him/her return them to school immediately. Besides 
allowing your child to go on the trips, this procedure helps 
to develop responsibility. 

 

Ø Volunteer Opportunities: hot lunch servers; classroom 
volunteers; chaperones. 

 

Ø To volunteer your services, please attain your Safe 
Environment Certification by going to: www.crookston.org 
and following the prompts for Safe Environment. Thanks for 
your cooperation. 

Thank you to everyone who assisted in our 
Easter Liturgies! 
 

This year a team of almost 150 people helped ensure our 
liturgies ran smoothly.  Every job was important in providing a 
window to Christ during these very special days.  Some of those 
walking through our doors may not have had a relationship 
with God at all - others are very close to God.  Wherever that 
person was on their spiritual journey, your presence made a 
difference in providing a welcoming, prayerful environment for 
our St. Philip’s community. 
 

To make this happen, I know many of you had to coordinate 
with extended families, adjust travel plans, and maybe miss out 
on your favorite piece of pie!  For this, I want to say a heartfelt 
“thank you” for being the face of St. Philip’s!  
 

~ Aana Freihammer 

            Cave Quest VBS –  
        Following Jesus the  
         Light of the World 
 

August 1 – 5, 9:00 AM – 12:00 PM 
 

At Cave Quest VBS, kids learn one 
important Bible Point each day, and it’s 

reinforced through Bible adventures, Saint Cards, songs, snacks 
and crafts that help children know more about Christ’s light!  So 
gear up and get ready to register – Registration Forms will be 
available April 13.  Cave Quest is for children 3 (by September 1, 
2015) through 4th Grade (2015-2016 school year).  Contact Kris 
for additional information – 441-4944.  



SMALL GROUP STUDIES AVAILABLE 
 

As you all know, Pope Francis has declared 2016 as the Year of 
Mercy. There are some wonderful resources available in the 
Parish Office to order materials for small groups pertaining to 
the theme of mercy. If you already have an existing group or 
would like to form a new one, please consider exploring this 
topic. Below are some examples of small group studies that can 
be ordered. We have all the details with regard to costs if your 
group is interested. Please contact Tammy or Fr. Chuck for more 
information… 
 

“Consoling the Heart of Jesus – Group Study” This program can 
be used as a retreat or regular group study and includes 10 talks 
by Fr. Michael Gaitley who is author of the book. Through the 
program, participants come to know Christ in the Divine Mercy 
in a deeper way through walking through the rules of St. 
Ignatius. 
 

“Mercy: A Bible Study Guide for Catholics” By Fr. Mitch Pacwa S.J. 
Each of the six sessions of this book will help us rediscover the 
incredible history of God's mercy in our own lives, which in turn 
will lead us to an understanding of the importance of extending 
God's love and mercy to the world around us. 
 

“Wisdom and Works of Mercy – Group Study” Authored by Fr. 
Michael Gaitley, this program, which can be used as a retreat or 
as a 10 session setup will bring participants into a deeper 
knowledge of their faith through talks and study of the book 
“The One Thing is Three”. 

MARRIAGES & BANNS ~ Please join us in 
praying for all newly married couples & those  
preparing for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony: 
 

John Landsteiner & Kelsey Bretschneider 
Exchange of Vows on August 27,2016 
 

James Fluey & Chelsea Lauderbaugh 
Exchange of Vows on September 8, 2016 
 

Norman Ricard & Jill Masten 
Exchange of Vows on November 26, 2016 

THOUGHTS ON MERCY… 
“The message of merciful love needs to resound forcefully 
anew. The world needs this love. The hour has come to bring 
Christ’s message to everyone: to rulers and the oppressed, to 
those whose humanity and dignity seem lost… The hour has 
come when the message of Divine Mercy is able to fill hearts 
with hope and to become a spark of a new civilization: the 
civilization of love.”                   ~ St. John Paul the Great 

“Whether it lasts for a brief moment or for a hundred years, 
each of our lives is a good and perfect gift.  At every stage and 
in every circumstance, we are held in existence by God’s love.  
God invites us to embrace the lives we have been given, for as 
long as they are given.  Every life is worth living.”  -  USCCB  
Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities,2015-16 Respect Life Program  

CATHOLIC UNITED FINANCIAL HIRING 
 

Your faith and your career can be united. Catholic United 
Financial is hiring people who have strong ties to the Catholic 
community in the Bemidji area to work with us as a member of 
our Sales team. As a Catholic United Representative, you will 
work with an established customer base while growing new 
leads and serving the Catholic community. You will connect 
families to financial products that help them achieve financial 
security, and to member programs that support their Catholic 
parishes. Do all this while earning competitive compensation, 
medical benefits, pension and 401(k). Visit us in person at the 
Bemidji Regional Job Fair on April 7th at the George E. Neilson 
Convention Center (Sanford Center Gate 4). Call Kim Mac a 651-
765-4154 to set an appointment for the Job Fair, or email 
kmac@catholicunited.org 

Director of the Office of Marriage and Family 
The Diocese of Crookston is seeking a full-time Director of the 
Office of Marriage and Family. This office serves to strengthen 
marriages and family life in the Diocese of Crookston by help-
ing pastors and parish staffs reach out to their parishioners by 
offering programs, education, enrichment, and resources that 
promote the New Evangelization. We are seeking a candidate 
with an educational background in this area of ministry as well 
as some years of experience. The qualifying candidate needs to 
be a practicing Catholic who has an understanding of the 
teachings of the Catholic Church and desires to promote them. 
Send resume and references to: Jim Clauson, Diocese of 
Crookston, P. O. Box 610, Crookston, MN. 56716 or email the 
information to: jclauson@crookston.org. Interviews begin by 
May 1st. 





 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of April 9/10 

  
Apr 9, 5:30 PM 

  
Third Sunday of Easter 

Apr 10, 7:30 AM 
  

Third Sunday of Easter 

Apr 10, 9:00 AM 
  

Third Sunday of Easter 

Apr 10, 11:00 AM 
  

Third Sunday of Easter 

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Al Foley Sue Hengel Mary Lou Peters 

LECTOR Roger Heger 
Trish Jones 

Cynthia Haskin 
Elizabeth Upgren 

Mike Beard 
Ben Baird 

Karen Merschman 
Kari Frenzel 

INTERCESSOR Joe Czapiewski Pam Murray Susan Baird Mary Lou Peters 

ALTAR 
SERVER 

Will Schwindt 
Ella Schwindt 
Garret Schwindt 

Jack McCrady 
Philip Hodapp 
Gabby Johnson 

Josef Lalli 
Cami Adams 
Sarah Bofferding 

Allie Beyer 
Gwen Youso 
Nicholas Youso 

CAPTAIN Robb Naylor Jane Foley Ed Daigle Dotty Forrest 

EMHC 

Cyndy Scanlan 
Deborah Millard 
Roslyn Hanson 
Terry Jones 
Trish Jones 
Mary Dufault 
Janet Weaver 

Al Foley 
Dale Dewitt 
Tracie Walter 
Dan Shea 
Walter Schuiling 
Joyce Berg 
HELP NEEDED 

Rose Fagerstrom 
Kathy Pfann 
Sue Hendricks 
Cathy Lalli 
Trish Brewinski 
Mary Scofield 
Steve Pfleger 
Thomas Kern 
David LaZella 

HELP NEEDED 
Courtney Haskins 
Jane Baukol 
Jennifer Noble 
Susie Balstad 
Maryhelen Chadwick 
Barb Nyberg 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Mark Moris 
Dick Robinson 
John Schmitt 
HELP NEEDED 

Jim Gavin (sub req.) 
Bob Murray 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Troy Hendricks 
Paul Nistler 
Tony Nistler 
Kirk Malkowski 

Bob McCalip 
Hank Imsande 
Don Pohl 
Mike Doty 

HOSPITALITY -
FELLOWSHIP 

  Marjorie Bloberger 
John Bloberger 

Mark Dickinson 
Gerri Daigle 
Bob Aitken 
June Aitken 

David Hengel 
Kelley Hengel 
Jean Louvar 
Tracy Wright 

GREETER Kathy LeMoine 
Lisa Freise 

Fran Petersen 
Rosemary Petersen 

Darlene Stepaniak 
Todd Scofield 

Mary Kinsella 
Wanda Doty 









 


